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Letter from the Foundation for Individual Rights and Expression, September 29,
2022

Louchouarn, Patrick <louchouarn.1@osu.edu> Thu, Oct 13, 2022 at 4:54 PM
To: "graham.piro@thefire.org" <graham.piro@thefire.org>

Cc: "Smooth, Wendy" <smooth.1@osu.edu>, "Menkedick lonno, Mary" <menkedick-ionno.1@osu.edu>, "Golian, Amy N."
<golian.7@osu.edu>

Dear Mr. Piro:

We are responding to your September 29, 2022 letter to President Johnson expressing concern with

a diversity statement requirement for some faculty positions at Ohio State. The university takes seriously its
role in promoting and supporting public discourse and protecting the First Amendment right to free speech
and expression on its campuses. Accordingly, we appreciate your letter and will review your concerns.

Sincerely,

Patrick Louchouarn

Wendy Smooth

0 THE OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY

Patrick Louchouarn, PhD
Senior Vice Provost for Faculty

Office of Academic Affairs

381 Bricker Hall | 190 N. Oval Mall, Columbus, OH 43210
614-247-5330 | louchouarn.1@osu.edu | oaa.osu.edu
Pronouns: he/him/his

If you would like to schedule a meeting with me, please contact Jo’'Vanna Zanders (zanders.3@osu.edu or 614-292-2825)





